
Reference: FS300075205

Comment on a planning application

Application Details

Application: 20/1496/FUL

Address: Harrodian SchoolLonsdale RoadBarnesLondonSW13 9QN

Proposal: Erection of a two storey with basement level sports and cultural centre on the current tennis courts site and

associated hard and soft landscaping. Relocation of the tennis courts to the current sports pitch and new all-weather pitch

(not fenced). 2 x one storey changing rooms with shower and WC facilities to the east of the current car park. Proposed

boundary treatments and hardstanding for access from the car park.

Comments Made By

Name: Mrs Sinead Glanville

Address: 34 Lowther Road Barnes London SW13 9ND

Comments

Type of comment:  Object to the proposal

Comment: Having read the report and having previously submitted my objection I wish to raise concerns in relation to 2
specific inaccuracies I have noted in the recently published report 

Firstly, access to Belgrave Road is impossible without using Suffolk Road. The report states access will not be via Suffolk
Road. Such a statement does not inspire confidence in the thoroughness of the traffic assessment. 

Secondly, as a resident of Lowther Road for the past 7 years and a visiting parent to the school for the past 12 years I
have never seen coaches access the school via Lowther Road (surely this would contravene the limited access granted
through this gate for maintenance access) as stated in he report. Such visiting team coach access is always via the side
gate on Verdun Road directly onto the sports fields for sporting and swim fixtures.


